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During the month of November, we 

honor the dedication, the commitment, 
and daily sacrifices of 2.6 million mili-
tary family members in the United 
States. These men and women may not 
take an oath to defend our liberty, but 
they are the forces behind our 
frontlines. They are the faces of cour-
age and the steadfast models of resolve 
right here at home. 

Their contributions to our national 
security are indisputable, and because 
of them, America continues to shine as 
a beacon of hope throughout this 
world. 

I salute all our military families in 
the 25th District and across our Nation 
and thank them for the sacrifices they 
have made. 

May God bless all these families. May 
God continue to bless the United 
States of America. Most importantly, 
in God we trust. 

f 

WE ARE BETTER THAN THIS 
(Ms. DEAN asked and was given per-

mission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend her re-
marks.) 

Ms. DEAN. Mr. Speaker, this week 
the Supreme Court heard oral argu-
ments surrounding DACA. Now 800,000 
lives hang in the balance. 

Mr. Speaker, 800,000 is a big number, 
and in the face of abstract figures it is 
easy to lose touch with the human re-
ality. 

So let’s think of, maybe, just one 
person, one young woman who has 
lived virtually her entire life in this 
country; whose friends, family, and 
community are here; who attends 
school and plays on the soccer team 
and volunteers at a food bank; who 
speaks English and no other language. 

Which one of us would take that 
child to the border and send her across 
alone? 

Which one of us would banish her to 
a place she has never been? 

Which one of us would force her to 
build a life and a language she does not 
even know? 

Which one of us could abandon that 
child with a clear conscience? 

I suspect the answer is very few of us. 
And, if that is right, if in our hearts we 
would not permit us to behave with 
such coldness and cruelty, then we can-
not allow our government to do so ei-
ther. 

As our dear colleague Mr. Cummings 
said, we are better than this. 

f 

CELEBRATING NATIONAL 
APPRENTICESHIP WEEK 

(Mr. COMER asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. COMER. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to celebrate National Appren-
ticeship Week. 

I am proud the Trump administra-
tion has, once again, placed an empha-
sis on these crucial skills development 
and employee advancement programs. 

The Department of Labor has contin-
ually recognized the importance of ap-
prenticeships to the future of work in 
our Nation and, for the fifth year in a 
row, dedicated a week to highlighting 
the need for expanded access to these 
educational and career opportunities. 

It is essential we increase awareness 
of the benefits of these crucial pro-
grams which link our education system 
with our workforce development initia-
tives. 

As I travel throughout Kentucky’s 
First Congressional District, I hear 
from employers of all sizes and indus-
tries that say they are unsatisfied with 
recent graduates’ credentials and they 
are lacking workers with the skills 
necessary to perform the duties of 
their job. 

As a new member to the Committee 
on Education and Labor this Congress, 
I am proud of the bipartisan pieces of 
legislation we have advanced and look 
forward to future opportunities to sup-
port employers, provide skills develop-
ment for those already employed, and 
enhance the jobs and generations of the 
future. 

f 

b 1215 

BRING DOWN PRESCRIPTION DRUG 
PRICES 

(Mr. LIPINSKI asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. LIPINSKI. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today with a call to action to bring 
down prescription drug prices. 

Some say a drug company should be 
able to charge any price because that is 
just how the market works. But the 
market for many prescription drugs is 
broken. 

As a diabetic, I know how the price of 
insulin has skyrocketed for no good 
reason. Medicare spent 31⁄2 times more 
on insulin per patient in 2016 than in 
2007. 

Many Americans depend on other 
drugs to survive: EpiPens for life- 
threatening allergies, emergency inhal-
ers for asthma, chemotherapy drugs for 
cancer. Patients relying on life-sus-
taining drugs can’t simply vote with 
their wallet to fight back against price 
gougers. 

That is why I introduced H.R. 5039, to 
give Medicare the tools it needs to 
bring down the price of life-sustaining 
drugs, similar to other developed coun-
tries. 

American families deserve better 
than the Big Pharma status quo. Let’s 
pass H.R. 5039 and give that to them. 

f 

CALLING FOR CAUTION ON 
IMPEACHMENT 

(Mr. THOMPSON of Pennsylvania 
asked and was given permission to ad-
dress the House for 1 minute and to re-
vise and extend his remarks.) 

Mr. THOMPSON of Pennsylvania. 
Mr. Speaker, I rise today to highlight 

the unfortunate position this institu-
tion has been placed in over the past 
several weeks. Long before Speaker 
PELOSI launched this impeachment in-
quiry, many of my colleagues had al-
ready made it clear that their number 
one priority was impeaching the Presi-
dent. 

Congress should rightfully use its 
oversight powers to ensure laws are ex-
ecuted faithfully, but this exercise has 
shown itself to be the ultimate manip-
ulation of the legislative branch’s over-
sight to achieve political gains. 

I caution my colleagues from placing 
political expediency ahead of modera-
tion. A vote for impeachment will for-
ever change this institution. Imagine a 
future where this body utilizes the 
most severe of its constitutional tools 
to continually put the minority party 
on trial. 

Mr. Speaker, the American people 
have elected their representatives to be 
their voice and vote on matters most 
important to this country. We must 
collectively focus on these issues, not 
the political impulses of a few. 

For the sake of this institution, and 
for the good of the Nation, this cannot 
become the new normal. 

f 

THANKING VETERANS FOR 
SERVICE 

(Ms. PLASKETT asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend her re-
marks.) 

Ms. PLASKETT. Mr. Speaker, I re-
cently spent time visiting schools 
throughout the Virgin Islands. 

While it is always exciting to spend 
time with our young people, it was sad 
to see that the school libraries across 
the territory are in dire need of books 
and librarians to provide students and 
teachers with educational resources, 
including territory-specific material 
that will enlighten our young people 
about their rich heritage. We all have 
to do better. 

My office also hosted two townhalls 
with officials from the VA and the U.S. 
Postal Service to discuss issues facing 
our veterans and the community at 
large. Within the next few months, it is 
my hope that both the Postal Service 
and the VA will make measurable 
progress. 

I thank members of my community 
for coming out, particularly our vet-
erans, because, on Monday, we com-
memorated Veterans Day, paying trib-
ute to men and women who have served 
in the U.S. Armed Forces. 

Elmer Davis once said it ‘‘will re-
main the land of the free only for so 
long as it is the home of the brave.’’ 

I am proud that the Virgin Islands 
has one of the highest rates of military 
service in our country, including my 
father. 

I thank every veteran across the Na-
tion for your service to America and to 
freedom. 
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CONGRATULATING GREATER SUS-

QUEHANNA VALLEY CHAMBER 
OF COMMERCE 

(Mr. KELLER asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. KELLER. Mr. Speaker, on behalf 
of the people of Pennsylvania’s 12th 
Congressional District, congratulations 
to the Greater Susquehanna Valley 
Chamber of Commerce on being named 
the Chamber of the Year by the Penn-
sylvania Association of Chamber Pro-
fessionals. 

Located in Shamokin Dam, the 
Greater Susquehanna Valley Chamber 
has been in operation for 99 years and 
is a conglomeration of other local 
chambers, some of which are older than 
the main organization. It was named 
Chamber of the Year based upon its or-
ganizational strengths, including pro-
grams that encourage networking and 
a chamber ambassador program. 

The chamber’s most recent success is 
in attracting Luzerne County Commu-
nity College to open a branch campus 
in Watsontown, Pennsylvania. Cham-
ber officials credit its success to the 
work of its members and staff working 
together to achieve positive economic 
outcomes for the people of the Greater 
Susquehanna Valley. 

Again, congratulations to the Great-
er Susquehanna Valley Chamber of 
Commerce and to president and CEO 
Bob Garrett on receiving the Chamber 
of the Year award. 

f 

SUPPORT DACA AND JUVENILE 
JUSTICE SYSTEM REFORM 

(Ms. JACKSON LEE asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Ms. JACKSON LEE. Mr. Speaker, let 
me speak to a young man in my office 
who is studying at St. Edwards College 
in Austin, Texas. He is a person who is 
able to fulfill his dreams because of 
DACA. 

Yesterday, the Supreme Court heard 
the case about all of these young peo-
ple, 800,000 who are working as para-
medics, in medical school, in law 
school, going into rural communities 
and being servants of the people, some 
wanting to go into the United States 
military. Here is a program that was 
working well, and this administration 
imploded it because of wrongheaded de-
cisions about immigrants. 

This is a nation of laws and of immi-
grants. We want to comply with the 
law. That is what DACA was allowing 
these young people to do. 

We need to restore DACA, work to-
gether so that young people all over, 
no matter what walk of life they come 
from, can have opportunity. 

At the same time, I am looking to re-
form the juvenile justice system. Most 
people don’t know that when you go 
into a juvenile detention center, there 
is no sentence, and there is no bail. The 
bail process is complicated. 

We are looking to provide what we 
call an omnibus bill to deal with how 

we treat juveniles to ensure that we 
don’t throw away lives; that if you 
have a mistake at the age of 12 or 14, 
your life is in front of you; and that we 
help parents with wraparound services. 

What I hear most of all is a parent 
saying: ‘‘Help me. I don’t know where 
to go. I don’t have the resources.’’ 

A nation as great as America can in-
vest in her children, whether it is the 
DACA status of our young children at-
tempting to be part of this Nation or 
whether or not, in fact, it is those 
young people who made a slight wrong 
turn and are thrown away for years in 
detention centers that are like jails. 
We are a nation that can do better. 

And, yes, God bless our veterans. 
f 

RECOGNIZING CITIES FOR TREE 
CITY USA DESIGNATION 

(Mr. TAYLOR asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. TAYLOR. Mr. Speaker, today, I 
rise to recognize eight cities in Texas’ 
Third Congressional District that have 
received this year’s Tree City USA des-
ignation by the Arbor Day Foundation. 

Allen, Fairview, Frisco, McKinney, 
Murphy, Plano, Prosper, and Wylie, all 
located in Collin County, have proven 
they care about ensuring the environ-
ment around them is thriving and full 
of life. 

These Collin County cities under-
stand that trees serve an integral pur-
pose in our community, including im-
proved health, clean air and water, and 
a positive impact on business and 
homes in the area. Not only are these 
communities dedicated to providing 
necessary municipal tree care, but they 
are encouraging their residents to do 
the same. 

I commend these cities for their in-
vestments in green infrastructure and 
for creating a lasting, positive impact 
for generations to come. 

I ask my colleagues in the House of 
Representatives to join me in con-
gratulating these eight communities 
on their efforts to maintain healthy 
and green environments and 
neighborhoods. 

f 

HONORING MEMORY OF JAY 
KISTLER 

(Mr. RIGGLEMAN asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute and to revise and extend 
his remarks.) 

Mr. RIGGLEMAN. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to honor the memory of a dear 
friend, Jay Kistler. Jay passed away on 
October 14 of this year, after a life of 
heroism and bravery. He was 71 years 
old. 

He had been married to his wonderful 
wife, Sheila, for almost 50 years, and he 
was the father of Brooke, Kerri, and 
Jay Kistler III. 

Jay retired as a Navy captain and re-
tired as the government lead for the 
Electronic Warfare and Counter-

measures Office. Jay’s forward-looking 
vision allowed him to project capabili-
ties and actions decades into the fu-
ture. He was respected by his peers, his 
subordinates, and his superiors. He was 
our adversary’s worst nightmare. 

I will miss him as a naval flight offi-
cer, a commander, a decorated veteran, 
a family man, and my mentor. 

You changed everyone’s life for the 
better, Jay. Fair winds and following 
seas, Captain. 

f 

DEMOCRATS DELIVERING ON 
AGENDA FOR AMERICAN PEOPLE 
(Mr. CICILLINE asked and was given 

permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. CICILLINE. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to remind our Republican col-
leagues how much work has been done 
by the House Democrats. 

There has been a lot of discussion 
about the ongoing impeachment in-
quiry. While that work is being done, 
we have been hard at work, delivering 
on our agenda for the people of this 
country: driving down healthcare 
costs, driving down the cost of pre-
scription drugs, raising family incomes 
with a real emphasis on rebuilding the 
crumbling infrastructure of America, 
taking on self-dealing and corruption 
in Washington, and getting the govern-
ment to work for the people of this 
country again. 

In that effort, we have passed over 
300 pieces of legislation: 10 healthcare 
bills, 4 that will reduce the cost of pre-
scription drugs; raising family incomes 
by raising the minimum wage for 33 
million Americans and providing equal 
pay for equal work; universal back-
ground checks; restoring net neu-
trality; preventing our separating out 
of the Paris climate accord; a new vet-
erans tax credit; and on and on. Eighty 
percent of those bills are sitting on 
MITCH MCCONNELL’s desk, awaiting ac-
tion. 

Maybe most importantly, we passed 
H.R. 1, the biggest anticorruption bill 
passed by Congress since Watergate. 

Again, 80 percent of those bills are 
awaiting action in the Senate. 

The Senate doesn’t have to pass the 
version we passed. This is a legislative 
process. Bring it to the floor, amend it, 
send it back, but do your job. 

The American people are expecting 
us to deliver on the promises that we 
made to get government to work for 
the people of this country again. 

f 

IMPEACHMENT IMPOSES 
OPPORTUNITY COST 

(Mr. MEUSER asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. MEUSER. Mr. Speaker, the im-
peachment hearings are continuing, in 
spite of the following factors existing. 

Number one, this is a very unfair 
process. If Democratic leadership was 
truly interested in determining guilt or 
innocence, why not establish bipar-
tisan rules and procedures allowing the 
President due process? 
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